## Greetings in Christ's name!

The administrative council wants to do we can to make sure the full congregation has time to engage in fruitful discussions pertaining to the issue of disaffiliation. The council has had months of information gathering and very good discussions of the implications of any decision that is reached. We will be hosting 3 round table discussion times for conversation and information sharing. The first is this Sunday, 1-29 with a soup and sandwich lunch followed by a presentation and discussion time. We will offer the same presentation and discussion time again on February 8th at 1pm and 7pm in the fellowship hall.

These conversations provide time for questions and time in fellowship discerning the best future for our congregation. The council will vote on what our next steps are on February 20th. Before that meeting we will have the sanctuary open for prayer, not only for this particular issue but for our church, community and world. The sanctuary will be open these times: February 13th and 15th 6:30am-9am and 11:30am-1pm. It will also be open February 15th from 6:30pm-8pm. You are free to come and go during that time. I will have a prayer guide that can be picked up in the narthex on your way in to guide your prayer time if you wish.

Most of all let us all commit to personal prayer time in the coming weeks to truly listen for the whisper of God in our hearts.

Christ's Peace be with you all.

Tommy Lewis-Crosby Senior Pastor Sunset Drive UMC pastortommyboy@gmail.com